
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday, January 10, 2023  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Johnston welcomed everyone to the January SAC meeting and called the 
meeting to order at 3:34 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Richard Seal; Jeanette Murphy; Dana Johnston; Amy Grimm; 
Kathy Kahrs; Cathy Apolinario; Linda Piscatella; Jenelle Dunathan; Jason Reeves; Linda 
McAnarney; Lisa Bovitch 

Guests in Attendance: There were no guests in attendance at today’s meeting.  

SAC Minutes:   The minutes from the December meeting were approved with one change 
being made on the spelling of a member’s name.  There was a motion to approve the 
December minutes, and they were seconded. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Apolinario shared that the current balance sits at $1,065.23 for the 
SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account is currently $5139.49.   

Principal’s Report:   

Mrs. Murphy welcomed everyone to the January SAC meeting.  Mrs. Murphy shared that we 
are currently in testing season.  This is testing window number two.  Data is evaluated to 
ensure students are making learning gains.   

We are anxiously awaiting the arrival of our new playground structure.  The K-2 playground 
structure should be delivered any day.  

We are thrilled to announce that JCE won the main category for the holiday tree business 
partnership at Chick-Fil-A.  Our tree looked amazing!  Thank you to our school community 
and volunteers for supporting this great fundraiser.  Mrs. Jenelle, from Chick-Fil-A, 
commended our school for their partnership and support of this local business. 

Report cards will be available on Home Access Center on January 18th.   

Literacy week will take place the week of January 23rd.  We are excited to promote the love 
of reading with our students.   

Our building looks fantastic.  It received some upgrades prior to and over winter break.   



Lastly, we are in search of volunteers or a garden club to help with our outdoor classroom.  
Please contact Mrs. Murphy directly if you are willing to volunteer to maintain our outdoor 
classroom for our students.   

We are excited to announce that The Creekside Teaching Academy will be partnering with 
our school to mentor future teachers.  

Old Business:   

There was no old business to discuss at today’s meeting.   

New Business 

SAC Survey:  We are permitted to use the district’s accreditation survey to review for 
distribution for parents.  We will receive the questions and review them as a SAC team 
during our February meeting.   

The meeting was adjourned at 3:48 p.m. by Mrs. Johnston.  Our next meeting will take place 
on Microsoft Teams at 3:30 p.m. on Tuesday February 14, 2023. 

 

  Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


